
Chaplain’s Bulletin – December, 2020 

I understand that the Department Chaplain receives a budgeted amount for cards, etc., however 

during this Pandemic year and to help ease our finances for the Department, it was suggested to 

ask our Auxiliary members to help out.  If you have any Sympathy, Get Well, Thinking of You 

cards that you are not using, I would appreciate it if you could send them to me. 

Also if you know of someone who is ill or just needs some cheering up, please let me know and I 

will send a card from the Ladies Auxiliary, Department of MI. 

Wishing you all a Merry Christmas and healthy New Year!  Stay Safe! 

Caroline Wisniewski 

272 State Park Dr. 

Bay City, MI  48706 

Carolynkay1942@gmail.com 


